Minutes – Board Meeting – September 21, 2009
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Phone Conference Call 8:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting included:

Al Vaughan, David Arthur, Nancy Chappell, and Gene Hart, Margaret Hornbeck
Also present was Scott Wingfield, representing the Class of ‘88

The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.

Gene Hart, Treasurer gave the financial report as follows. Class of ’67 Vangard Fund $7178.19 and Checking $780.00, Class of ’88 Checking $1000.00.  The treasurer’s report was accepted.

Scott Wingfield gave a report on the activities of the Class of ’88, they are in the process of starting their fund raising drive for this year. The Class of ’88 presented a scholarship of $500.00 to DeAndra Gains, a 2009 graduate.
Gene reported on his attendance with the Class of ’89 at their reunion and their decision to join the foundation and offer a scholarship sponsored by their class.
The board voted to re-appoint David for a 5 year term on the board of directors.

The board also voted to elect the slate of Officers as nominated for a two year term.

Al – Chairman

Nancy - Vice Chair

Gene – Treasurer

David – Secretary

The October 9-10 Homecoming at Central was discussed and Scott agreed to explore the possibility of providing Foundation information at the Homecoming Activities that weekend.
Al stated that he will be composing and distributing a Class of ’67 newsletter along with a donation request to all class members.
Al also stated that he will be following up on the establishment of an endowment for the foundation.

It was agreed by the Board to commit up to $100.00 for news ads to open the donation opportunity to the local community, Nancy agreed to lead this effort.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
